
 
 
 
 

 

From the Superintendent’s Desk 
By: Rich Lemburg 

 
As we wrap October and Halloween and 

head into November, I would like to thank everyone 
for a great first quarter to the 2023-2024 school year. 
I especially want to thank the staff and students for a 
getting the school year off to a fantastic start. This 
year has been very enjoyable and I love the energy 
everyone is providing to create a great atmosphere 
and culture at Clarkson Public Schools. 

In December, you will be getting a survey 
about school communication that our SOC’s 
Strategic Planning Committee will be working on in 
our November meeting. We have done 
communication surveys before but with 
technological changes we will be looking at 
maximizing our communication and making sure 
everything we are doing is user friendly for our 
students, parents and patrons. 

Now your yearly reminder about dealing 
with inclement weather. It is my belief when making 
a decision on snow days to err on the side of caution. 
There is too much at stake with putting young 
drivers on the road and asking to teachers to drive 
from out of town in bad weather. I try and make the 
call as early as possible to make sure it helps our 
parents with daycare and their work obligations. If 
there are any days where a decision has been made 
and you are concerned about your child’s safety, 
please feel free to keep them at home for the day. 

I always look forward to November as it is 
my favorite month of the year. I am a big 
Thanksgiving fan. Not just for the food but also the 
time with my family and the thought of 
Thanksgiving. I am big believer in being optimistic 
and enjoying life, it is always great for everyone to 
take a day and be thankful for those in our lives and 
everything we have in our lives. 

 
Happy Thanksgiving and It is a Great 

Day to be a Patriot!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Notes from the Principal 
By: Lee Schneider 

 
November is here, and it is officially sweater 

and stocking cap season! Please ensure your children 
have appropriate clothing for their commute to 
school and recess as the temperatures continue to 
drop. We hope winter stays away for as long as 
possible, but each day is an adventure. 

We're also entering cold and flu season with 
the change in weather. Please notify the school if 
your child is sick and cannot attend. This helps us 
track student absences. We also ask that you not 
send your child to school if they have a fever, as 
they are most contagious now. We hope for a mild 
flu season this year, but that isn't likely based on 
how things have started. 

As we enter the winter sports season, please 
be aware of potential schedule changes. Always 
check the school website, Facebook page, or 
calendar for the most up-to-date times and locations. 
We try to have everything planned out, but things 
sometimes change. Congratulations to our fall sports 
teams and their regular season, and we have started 
in on postseason play.  I hope everyone gets the 
chance to get out and support our Patriots!! 
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Kindergarten News 
By Breanna Ruwe 

The first quarter is complete! I 
can’t believe we are so far into the school 
year! The kindergarten class has had a 
very busy month. During fire prevention 
week, Clarkson Fire and Rescue came to 
visit. We learned about kitchen safety, 
what to do if there is a fire, explored 
the fire truck, and experienced the 
smoke simulator truck.  

The kindergartners also had a 
great time participating in homecoming 
week. Our favorite day was dressing like 
a farmer, so of course we had to create a 
cattle yard in the classroom. It was very 
exciting! Throughout all of the exciting 
events at school, we have been working 
hard in the classroom.  

As we begin the second quarter, 
we are growing in both our math and 
reading skills. We have spent some time 
with the 6th grade class as well. We 
enjoy reading books with them, practicing 
our writing skills, and playing games. 
These kids work hard every day and love 
to be challenged! I can’t wait to see what 
this next month brings! 
 
 

  

 
      



Preschool students took on Poppy’s Pumpkin Patch 
By Steph Rolf 

On Wednesday, September 27th the morning and afternoon preschool classes spent the day at 
Poppy’s Pumpkin Patch. The morning started off with a heavy fog but it cleared off and it ended up 
being a very nice day. We lucked out and only had to share the patch with one other school. Everyone 
brought their own sack lunches that we enjoyed in the covered pavilion. We took 19 students and 10 
parents. Everything went smoothly from the bus ride there and back to enjoying all the outdoor activities 
and animals that Poppy’s Pumpkin Patch has to offer.  

We wouldn’t be able to tackle a field trip like this without parents and grandparents volunteering 
to join in on our fun. A big thank you goes out to those that volunteered to attend, Randy for driving the 
bus, Mrs. Crosley, our classroom para, Mr. Lemburg, and Mr. Schneider for making this field trip 
possible! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
NO SCHOOL 

Wednesday, November 22nd thru  
Friday, November 24th    

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

	
	
	
	
	
	
 



Clarkson Public School Happenings 
(Schedule Subject to Change) 

Wednesday, November 1 - 10:00 late start - (Teacher In-Service)  
Thursday, November 2 - Volleyball Championships in Lincoln 
Friday, November 3 - FB Playoffs Quarterfinals Round 

Volleyball Championships in Lincoln 
Saturday, November 4 - Volleyball Championships in Lincoln 
Sunday, November 5 - One Act Practice 5:30-7:30 pm 
Monday, November 6 - FCCLA Mind-Blowing Careers in Kearney 
  One Act practice 6:30-8:00 pm      
Tuesday, November 7- FCCLA Officer Lunch Patriot period Meeting 
Wednesday, November 8 - FFA District 2 Livestock judging contest at Columbus 9:00 am 
  School Board Meeting 6:00 pm in school library 
Thursday, November 9 - One Act Practice 6:30-8:00 pm 
Friday, November 10 - Veteran’s Day Program 1:30 pm in the new gym. 

JH Wrestling invite at David City 4:00 pm 
FB Playoffs Semi Finals round 

Saturday, November 10 - One Act Festival in Oakland 
Monday, November 13 - One Act Public Performance   
Tuesday, November 14th - EHC Conference One Act at Leigh 
   Strategic Committee Members meeting 7:00 pm 
Thursday, November 16 - JH Wrestling invite at Newman Grove 4:00 pm 
Friday, November 17 - One Act School Performance 
Saturday, November 18 - JH GBB tournament at Humphrey 9:00 am  

JH Wrestling invite at Howells- Dodge 9:00 am  
One Act Festival in Tekamah 

Monday, November 20 - FB Playoffs Finals in Lincoln 
Tuesday, November 21 -Junior High FCCLA Meetings during Patriot period  

One Act Practice 6:30-8:00 pm 
Wednesday, November 22 - NO SCHOOL 
Thursday, November 23 - NO SCHOOL 
Friday, November 24 - NO SCHOOL 
Sunday, November 26 - One Act Practice 5:30-7:30 pm 
Monday, November 27 - JH GBB at David City Aquinas 4:30 pm  

Var BB at Wynot 5:30 pm 
Tuesday, November 28 - One Act Districts in Leigh 
  JH Wrestling invite at Battle Creek 
Thursday, November 30 - JH GBB at Wayne 6:00 pm 
  Wrestling quad at Winside 5:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
   Breakfast     Lunch 
November 1  10:00 start - No breakfast   calzone  
November 2  bagel & cream cheese   chili 
November 3  Clarkson Bakery rolls    grilled chicken sandwich 
 
November 6  egg, sausage, & cheese on a   sub sandwich 
   Clarkson Bakery croissant 
November 7  pancakes & sausages    cavatini 
November 8  yogurt parfait     meatloaf sandwich 
November 9   biscuits and gravy    fish sticks 
November 10  cereal      grilled cheese or tuna sandwich 
 
November 13  muffin      hamburger 
November 14  egg, ham & cheese on an English muffin biscuits and gravy 
November 15   French toast & sausages   corn dog 
November 16  breakfast uncrustable    Thanksgiving meal 
November 17  tornado     bbq pork sandwich 
 
November 20  breakfast round    oriental chicken  
November 21  waffles & sausage    pizza 
November 22 - 24 Thanksgiving break -  No school 
 
November 27  pb&j      breaded chicken patty sandwich 
November 28  homemade breakfast pizza   spaghetti & meatballs 
November 29  oatmeal     sloppy joe 
November 30  breakfast empanada    chicken & gravy on a biscuit          
 
MENU SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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The Clarkson Public School does not discriminate on the basis of race, 
color, religion, national or ethnic origin, sex, marital status, age or 
disabilities in admission or access to, or treatment or employment in, it’s 
programs or activities. 


